BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting: Tuesday 13th March 2012, 7.15 pm. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Stephen George (Chair), John Child, Kevan Holloway, John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely, Rob Wilks.

1. Apologies, Co-options. Apologies from John Pritchett, Lynn Smith and Frank Richardson. 

J Cuckson was invited under rule 7.3(b) to represent the Bradway Scouts at this meeting. 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting. Subject to a spelling correction the Minutes were agreed as a correct record.

3. Reports

a. Chair

(i) In January Streetforce cut the grass at the corner of Bradway Road and Greenhill Parkway, and elsewhere, putting at risk our display of spring flowers. Less damage was done than feared, but for future reference Committee members were invited to take photographs to supplement those already held so as to build up a full photographic record. Action: Secretary to photograph Rosamond / Everard estate.

(ii) Concerns have been raised by residents of the lower part of Twentywell Lane over an increase in HGVs using this route. Cllr. Ross has put Twentywell Lane onto the list of sites that will be monitored as part of a city-wide survey, and he is going to propose that a ban be implemented on HGVs using the route. The Committee agreed that the issue should be raised at the Open Meeting with the recommendation that we support any attempt to get a ban on HGV use of Twentywell Lane with a fall-back position of a sign at the top to match that at the bottom advising that the road is unsuitable for HGVs.

(iii)The article on Buses in the last edition of the Bradway Bugle prompted a BAG member to complain about the relocation of the 25/25A bus stop away from the High Street to Arundel Gate. The membership would be asked to raise any concerns over services directly with the Passenger Transport Executive. The possibility of a link from the BAG website to the PTE complaints site to be explored. Action: Chair to speak to J. Pritchett re web link.

(iv) It has been suggested that BAG try to get some improvement to the public right of way that runs down from Poynton Wood to the railway triangle. Tony Andrews (SCC Rights of Way Officer) has agreed that improvement work is needed, and said he would take it up with the Woodlands Officer. A Council-voluntary partnership similar to that with the Beauchief Environment Group might be a possibility. A second suggestion is that a special taskforce be organised to try to keep the railway triangle free of litter. These issues to be discussed at the Open Meeting on 27 March. Action: Secretary to take appropriate actions in light of any Open Meeting decisions.

(v) The contractors working to clear the railway banking along Twentywell Lane have cleared the access route but despite two enquiries, we have received no further information as to when work may recommence.

(vi) The NatWest Bank Building has now been put up for sale.

(vii)  We have received a suggestion that we consider registering to have a "Jubilee Beacon" in Bradway. John Cuckson would check what the Scouts are doing, and the issue will be raised at the Open Meeting.

b. Secretary

(i) With the Police Safer Neighbourhoods reorganisation taking effect from 1 April a watching brief only would be continued with the South Community Assembly Area’s Neighbourhood Action Group, with BAG now invited to join the South West NAG. 

(ii) At long last there appears to be some movement on the Village Green applications and we are told that the Bradway Recreation Ground and Old School Field applications will be considered after 29 March. 

c. Treasurer 

Thanks to the advice we received through Nick Clegg and Eric Pickles the cost of Public Liability Insurance has been significantly reduced. Bank balance: £7136.44

d. Membership Secretary 

Membership renewals are slowly coming in with some new members joining. 

e. Community Hall 

Planning is in hand for the refurbishment of the smaller of the two buildings (the Mission Hall). These will be outlined at the 27 March Open Meeting. Progress will be determined by the necessary approval of Network Rail and sufficient funds being available.

4. Planning Issues: The flats on Twentywell Lane (site of 211) are just about completed. In appearance they seem to blend in with the surrounding area, so BAG can feel vindicated in its opposition to the original plan. A proposal for the removal and pruning of trees at 218 Twentywell Lane was considered to represent good management of the wooded area. No other new issues have arisen.

5. Old School Field:  Since being given the task of trying to obtain funding for the Old School Field and its playground, the Treasurer and Dorothy Astle have considered the priorities as being: (i) to improve the surfacing within the playground; (ii) to expand the playground area to give more space for equipment; (iii) more equipment for the greater space; and (iv) fitness-type equipment for outside the playground. They met Tammy Barrass, the SW Community Assembly Manager, to show her the playground and explain what we hoped to do with the area, and she provided advice on how to apply to the Assembly once the budget was decided on 29 March. They also asked about Section 106 Planning Gain money from 211 Twentywell Lane as potential funding. Tammy said she would seek further information (nothing heard yet). They met Cllr. Hill, who provided useful advice on how to obtain information about playground equipment, installation and funding possibilities. He stressed the need to have a “Vision” for the playground and field. Stuart Walton (SCC Parks & Countryside) recommended Notts Green surfacing. If purchased through the SCC Children and Young People’s Directorate (who own the field), the surface could be replaced at £40m2  with no VAT payable. This would mean about £7,000 for the present area and about £10,800 if we extended the surfaced area out to the hedge and adjusted the fencing accordingly. He said it would need periodic herbicide treatment to avoid grass growth (one of our current problems). Tentative enquiries have been made to various firms about other types of surfacing to get some ideas of cost, but VAT may be payable if not ordered via the Council.  A spider roundabout costing about £5000 would be ideal in the increased area as it would appeal to slightly older children than the present equipment. A Starter Pack of multi-gym type equipment for older children/adults costs about £5000 from Fresh Air Fitness, including installation. Applications have been made to the Lottery and a number of local charities in addition to preparing a submission to the SW Community Assembly. The Committee thanked Peter and Dorothy for all their work and agreed their suggested priorities and plans for funding.

6. Fun Day:  Fiona Vallely and Frank Richardson had met to discuss the necessary actions. A bouncy castle was a must, but given the costs we would not seek to use the Climbing Wall. "Sumo Wrestling" was suggested as an alternative that would be more spectator friendly. A bid for SWCA funding would have to await the 29 March meeting. Helpers needed to be recruited, and it would be worth approaching all local businesses for support for e.g. the raffle. Action: Chair to contact potential helpers. Rob Wilks to approach businesses. Fiona Vallely to investigate cost of “Sumo Wrestling”.

7. Ward Forum and Community Assembly

A public meeting to discuss the future of the Dore & Totley Ward Forum was held on 28 February at Totley Library. The report of the review group that met on 5 January was accepted and it was agreed to discontinue regular meetings of the Ward Forum ahead of every South West Community Assembly meeting, but to persevere with the Focus Groups to look at specific issues and to hold ad hoc Ward Forum public meetings to discuss their reports. Roger Hart (Totley) was appointed to act as co-ordinator for Focus Groups.

8. Bradway Bugle

John Baker had asked what BAG felt about changing the name of the magazine to just The Bugle, and extending the free delivery into Greenhill Village. After discussion it was agreed that we considered retaining Bradway in the title to be important and that BAG could not undertake to organise the free delivery of the magazine in Greenhill.

9. Open Meeting: 27th March 2012

Regrettably none of those invited to discuss environmental issues was able to attend. An alternative Agenda had been agreed by email and a Poster advertising the meeting displayed, as required, 14 days in advance of the meeting. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.01 pm.   

